
Fauntleroy Community Association  

Minutes 

February 7, 2012 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Bruce Butterfield at 7:05 pm.  In attendance 

were board members; Vlad Oustimovitch, Phil Sweetland, Vicki Schmitz-Block, Gordon 

Wiehler, Susan Lantz-Dey, Mike Dey, David Haggerty, and Kathleen Dellplain.  Also in 

attendance were Mardi Clements, Patrick Sand, and Richard Anderson.  Introductions 

were made and the January minutes were accepted. 

 

Mardi Clements reports that the bulldozers are coming to Cove Park soon to begin work 

on the Wastewater pump station expansion.  March 3
rd

 plants from the part will be 

available for donation.  The public agencies (Parks etc.) will have first pick, then the 

public may take any remaining plants.  Rocks and art will go to storage. 

 

A grant to repave the tennis courts at Solstice Park has been applied for.  Also, the grant 

to pave Leon Harmon’s sidewalk project has been refiled. 

 

New neighbor Richard Anderson is looking for a service organization to join.  He joins us 

from the Arroyos.  

 

The Food Fest will be March 20
th

.  David has contacted The Original Bakery, The 

Kenny, and the Dreaming Dane.  Gordon has contacted Giovanni’s Pizza, and the new 

fish and chips shop.  David, Gordon, Marty and Phil will co-ordinate the set up.  Phil will 

print the check in lists.  David is in charge of beverages. 

 

There was discussion on whether a banner or sign board should go out front.  Gordon and 

Susan will work on this.  Food Fest flyers will be sent to business partners. 

 

Tuxedos and Tennis Shoes will be opening the Labyrinth Walk the same night as the 

Food Fest.  All are invited to take a meditative walk through the Labyrinth after the Food 

Fest. 

 

Vlad reports the SW Dist Council may soon join the Parks Commission.  Metro is 

revising some bus routes.  The SW police advisory are aware of the coming traffic 

problems, with the wastewater construction and the Rapid Ride at the same places. 

 

Susan reports that there have been break-ins and attempted break-ins along Fauntleroy 

Way, hence all the block watch signs.   

 

Newsletter deadline was February 15
th

. 

 

Ferries Advisory meeting was held by conference call.  No changes to report for 

Fauntleroy. 



  

Treasury report sent by e-mail:  No changes to report. 

 

Retreat will be a Saturday in April.  David and Marty will be on the sub-committee.  

They will try to find a facilitator. 

 

FCA webmaster search – Irene Stewart might be interested. 

 

E Mail distribution management, look into a “what’s new” email each month.  There 

should be links to local business partners.  Phil is looking into a data base update, and, an 

update of board members lists. 

 

Susan will be in charge of future welcome bags.  The new bags may include coupons 

from local businesses. 

 

Judy Pickins is working on the Washington Environmental Survey.  FCA is involved in 

environmental stewardship with support for the watershed council, and Fauntleroy creek. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm. 

 

Submitted by  

 

Kathleen Dellplain,  

Secretary 


